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IHSS Advisory Committee Minutes 11/8/11

Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) 
Advisory Committee
November 8, 2011, Tuesday
10:00 a.m. – 12 Noon
2445 Carmichael Drive, Willow Room (Butte Community Employment Center-CEC)
Chico, California 

MINUTES
1. Call to Order-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
The meeting was called to order by Mark at 10:05 a.m.
2. Establishment of a Quorum-Laura Loriano, Vice Chairperson
Laura stated that a quorum was established.
Those in attendance were:  Committee Members:  Mark Gordon, Laura Loriano, Dorothy Churchill, Dominic Console, Cheryl Leeth, Pat Anthony and Robin Keehn; staff and support:  Eva Stafford, Linda Huffmon.  Sarah Okumbe and Robert Catalano informed the Committee that they were not able to attend.  Glen Pollock attended as a member of the public.
3. Minutes of August 9, 2011:  Review and Approval-Mark Gordon, Chairperson (Action)
The Minutes were unanimously approved with a motion by Dominic Console and a second by Pat Anthony.
4. Public Authority Operations-Eva Stafford, Public Authority Supervisor
Eva reported on her tour of the new IHSS timesheet processing facility.  Starting in the summer of 2012, all providers must mail in their timecards to the timesheet processing facility.  The processing facility has about 35 employees and very fast mail processing equipment.  When the exact date of implementation is determined, public mailings will go out.  

The Registry is going smoothly.  120 provider lists were sent out to consumers during October 2011.   The Registry recruited 16 providers in Oct.  In October 20 providers were terminated; most of them due to not calling in to the Public Authority to remain on the list.   Currently there are 112 available and working providers.  Orientation attendance in Oct. had 120 providers.

The Notice of Action Lite-is coming out in DRAFT form.   Effective Jan. 1, 2012, mailers will go out to providers informing them of the authorized services of their recipients.  Hours will not be listed, only approved types of services and a description of the tasks.  In the past, providers didn’t have access to their recipients’ approved list of services.  Providers will receive any changes to recipients’ services.
5.
 State Update-Cheryl Leeth, DESS
· Trigger Cuts-There is a proposed 20% cut to IHSS services as of Jan. 1, 2012, based on the estimated revenue at the State level.  The County Department of Social Services (DESS) has received a draft All-County Letter regarding how to implement this, so DESS is preparing.  Cheryl will send the Committee a letter from the IHSS Coalition to the state Dept. of Social Services giving more detailed information and their proposals regarding the cut.  Cuts will not be made to waiver programs.  Current recipients may fit into more at-risk levels, but the process to do this is very vague at this point.  The cuts apply first to unmet need before they are applied to approved hours.  Recipients will select what they want to cut from their services.  If there is a serious risk of out-of-home care then recipients can apply for supplemental care.  Notices to recipients are to go out mid-December, although this seems unlikely because the final determination on if the trigger cuts will actually take place will probably not occur by then.  The Notice would show the approved hours and the 20% cut to the hours.  Reassessments by county staff are allowable if there is a change in recipients’ circumstances; this could be a large number of recipients, stretching staff capacity.  

Mark stated that the Committee has a collective voice and thoughtful observations to make a significant impact on the state legislature. The role of the Committee is to share information so we can be pro-active for ourselves and the clientele we assist.  Information and dedication is the key to what we are trying to do.

· Adult Day Health Care-Today is the court date to determine if the state can implement its budget cuts which eliminate Adult Day Health Care.
6.
Advisory Committee Membership-Mark Gordon, Chairperson
· Robin Keehn is retiring from her position with the Area 2 Dev. Disabilities Board on Dec. 31, 2011.  She read and submitted her letter of resignation from the IHSS Advisory Committee.  The new person filling her position could take her place on the Committee.   Robin will suggest this.  
· Cheryl Leeth is retiring from DESS on Dec. 16, 2011.  She invited the Committee to her retirement open house on Dec. 13, 2011.  It is expected that her replacement will be on the Committee.  Cheryl will provide the Committee binder and information about the meetings for the person taking her position. 
Mark expressed deep and sincere appreciation for both of these committee members’ work on the Advisory Committee.  He stated that Cheryl and Robin have exemplified that they truly do care and that the Committee does make a difference through its collective power.  
7.
Committee Membership-Mark Gordon, Chairperson

There are now two openings on the Committee for recipients of services.  Laura Loriano knows of a person who would possibly be interested in membership on the Committee.  She will give him the application.  Glen Pollack also knows people who may be interested. 
8.
California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA)-Mark Gordon
· Membership-Due to Mark’s letter to CICA the dues have been reduced to $500 for the fiscal year 2011-12.  Eva is processing the payment of the invoice.
· Monthly phone Conference Calls-There are conference calls sponsored by CICA once each month on a Wed. at 10:00 a.m.  The Committee members receive notice of this via e-mail from CICA.  All members are welcome to “attend” the meeting.  Pat Anthony volunteered to listen in on all the calls and will write up a short summary of the topics covered.  She will report at the next Committee meeting.  Linda and Mark will let Pat know about the call.
9.
Advisory Committee Budget-Mark Gordon (Action)
The total budget of $5,916 for FY2011-12 was approved unanimously after a motion by Cheryl Leeth and a second by Robin Keehn.
10.
Meeting Schedule for 2012 (February 7, May 8, August 7)- Linda Huffmon
Linda passed out the schedule to the Committee members and the Public participant.  The Willow meeting room at the Community Employment Center is difficult in that there are two doors that do not stay open, but the Committee stated they can work around this and continue to use the room.  Cheryl Leeth will report the room’s shortfall. 
11.
Public Comment
Glen Pollack attended as advisor of Butte County Coordinating Council (BCCC)  
BCCC would welcome a report at its meeting from the IHSS Public Authority at any time.   It takes place on the 3rd Monday of the month from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. at the   Work Training Center training room-2222 Fair Street, Chico.

12.
Adjournment-Mark Gordon, Chairperson 
Mark adjourned the meeting at 11:07 a.m.
13.
Next meeting:  
· Date:  February 7, 2012
· Time: 10:00 a.m.-noon
· Location:  2445 Carmichael Drive, Willow Room (Butte Community Employment Center, Chico-CEC)
Minutes submitted by Linda Huffmon, Meeting Assistant
